
MEMO 

To: Park Board 

From: Greg Vitale, Director of Parks and Recreation 

Date: June 28, 2016 

Re: Frank H. Hammond Park Volleyball Court/Tennis Hitting Area  

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

When the repair and replacement schedule was first created last year, the Frank H. Hammond Park 
Volleyball Court and Tennis hitting area was labeled as a top priority.  Years of deferred maintenance 
contributed to a state of disrepair to the point that it had to be completely rebuilt.  Staff is pleased to 
announce that the construction is now complete and that the end product is even better than 
anticipated.  Enclosed in the board report is a before and after pictorial of the project.  
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